
A Little School, with Big Ideas!

First things first - hello, and welcome to the new look Moggy
Messenger!  I hope you enjoy our new layout and the contents
included.  Over the coming issues I am sure this newsletter will
continue to evolve and adapt and we welcome any feedback or
suggestions for content from all members of our community. 

In my first three weeks here, since joining the Moggerhanger
Family and Greensands Federation, I have been overwhelmed by
the kind and welcoming reception I have received.  I want to
thank all of the school team and parent community for the
wonderful start to my time with the school.  I am very much
looking forward  to meeting more parents/guardians and family
members over the coming weeks, months and years. 
During this settling period, I have been working very closely with
the fantastic school team on a number of developments, which I
am excited to be sharing with you over the coming weeks. 

One thing that has been very evident  already in my short time
here is that the team at Moggerhanger are incredibly hard-
working and committed to their roles, the pupils and the families
of this community.  Every team member is a wonderful asset and
I am so pleased to have joined such a strong team. 

 Our key focus as a teaching team at the moment is around the
development of our curriculum on offer and how we can further
enhance and enrich this for our pupils.   We were fortunate
enough to be visited by an OFSTED Inspector this week, who has
also helped us to review and refine our focus around these
developments, too.  Our teachers will continue to be working hard
on this over coming weeks and months and we will be sharing our
development as we go.  

Another key aspect of development for us at the moment is
around enhancing the pupil experience, with the launch of our
new 'PUPIL CHAMPION' roles being the first of many pupil
experiences we will be looking at.  Pupil voice and responsibility
are both crucial parts of successful education and we are very
much looking forward to enhancing this further here at
Moggerhanger. 

Thank you again for your support and wonderful welcome to your
community. 

Mr C Macinnes
Head of School
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Head of School’s Blog

Friday 12th May 
Tuesday 9th - Friday 12th May

Monday 15th May- Friday 19th May
Friday 26th May - Sunday 4th June 

Monday 12th June
Thursday 22nd June 

Monday 26th June
Thursday 29th June 

Monday 3rd July - Wednesday 5th July
Thursday 20th july 




Tempest Photography - Class Photographs
KS2 SATs exams 
KS1 SATs exams 
May half-term week 
Phonics Screening Week 
Transition day- Sandy Secondary School for Year 6 pupils
Whole School Sports Day
Back-up Sports Day (Weather depending) 
Frontier Residential trip for Years 3- 6
End of term 
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Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
I hope you had a good Easter break.  We now head into
a half term of assessments for certain year groups, but
we do not want the children to get anxious about this. 
 They should just try their best. Year 6 SATS exams start
on Tuesday 9th May and will run for the majority of the
week.  Year 2 will then have their assessment the week
of the 15th May.  Year 1 phonics screening and Year 4
timetables checking will happen in June and we will
share those dates  closer to the time.

I would like to warmly welcome our new Head of School,
Mr Macinnes, who is now in post.  Mr Macinnes is
responsible for the day-to-day running of the school. I
will still very much be involved in the school, as I will
lead the strategic direction of the school and oversee its
development.  I will also be working closely with Mr
Macinnes and visiting the school regularly.

I would like to thank all parents/ guardians, friends and
families who attend our Coronation event on Thursday. 
 It was a lovely afternoon and the children were, once
again,  brilliant in their performances.  I would especially
like to thank FOMPS for their continued support that
make these events happen.

We cannot thank you enough for the generous donations
that you have all made through the excellent events held
by FOMPS.  These events have enabled us to be able to
improve things across the school for the benefit of all the
children, and we could not do without this additional
funding.  The development of the forest school site is
amazing and opens so many opportunities and
possibilities for us and the children. We just cannot thank
you enough for allowing us to have this additional funding
to do this.
 
We have finally been able to secure a contractor to work
on our playground over the summer holidays. 
 Unfortunately, it cannot be done until this time due to
the amount of work and disruption it would cause. The
playground will be resurfaced, and the pirate ship will be
moved, so that the children can use it, along with a new
trim trail and fence installed. I am really looking forward
to all of this work being finished for when the children
return in September.
 
I hope you had a lovely Coronation Bank Holiday
weekend.






Kind regards



Miss K Hayward
Executive Principal 
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Chicks

Robins

Woodpeckers

Owls

Kites

The Chicks have been enjoying lots of learning on colour mixing!  They have been mixing up
powder paints and water, then mixing the colours together to see what they can create.  We
have been exploring the colours in nature, especially on butterflies and have loved seeing the
symmetry on their wings and creating our own!

The Robins have been learning all about plants and nature!  We have explored the plants we can
see in nature and what we have noticed with the season changing to spring.  We learnt about
the life cycle of plants and how they start as small seeds, then grow roots, then a shoot bursts

through the ground and finally we have a plant!  We have planted our own chives in our
classroom and are experimenting with basil, to see how to make a plant grow the best!






Woodpeckers Class have settled back in beautifully.  We all thoroughly enjoyed the Fire Service
visit this week, and in English, Year 1 have been re-telling the story of the Snail and the Whale. 
 In Year 2, we explored the setting of our book (Ocean Meets Sky) through role-play and we are
now busy planning a letter!  In Science, we have used our wonderful outdoor area to explore the
trees.  We identified some trees using a leaf identification prompt, measured the sizes of
different tree trunks using tape measures and observed trees closely, using magnifiers.

Owls have had a fantastic start to the summer term!  We have started our swimming lessons,
which have been a great success and the children have really impressed us with their organisation

and behaviour.  In English, the children have loved listening to and reading 'Sheep-Pig' by Dick
King-Smith, and they continue to work hard in Maths- this week we have been learning about
fractions and multiplication.  The children have also really enjoyed starting our new combined

History and Geography topic, based on Moggerhanger - ask them to tell you why the village used
to be called 'Muggerhanger'!

Kites Class have been very busy over the last couple of weeks, too.  We had a great time going to
Trinity Pool in Bedford for our swimming lessons.  We have had some great Art lessons, looking at
famous portraits, and I can't wait to see the children draw their own self-portraits in the next
couple of weeks!  Year 6 have been busy preparing for their SATs which take place next week, and
I'm sure with all their hard work they will do brilliantly!
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Attendance Protocol 



· Please report your son/daughter’s  attendance every day if they are
unwell or have an appointment. 



You can call the school office on 01767 640270 and leave a message

or email us at office@moggerhangerprimary.co.uk 



· If we do not hear from you, it will be marked as an unauthorised
absence.



· If you are going on holiday during term time, a school holiday form

will need to be filled out and returned to the office.



· Please inform us of any medical appointments that are during the
school day. 



· If your child(ren) has diarrhoea and/or sickness we require 48 hours

from the last time they were ill, before they can return to school. 



Thank you.






If your child would like to learn to sing or
play a musical instrument, one place to

start is with Central 
Bedfordshire's Inspiring Music Centres.

Please go to
www.inspiringmusic.co.uk/lessons-

schools/overview to see all they have to
offer.
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We have updated our registration periods

Morning Registration period is now 8:50am - 9:15pm. 
Afternoon Registration is now open from 12:30pm - 1:10pm. 



If your child needs to be collected for any reason, we would appreciate if you could use these timings as a guide
for drop off or collection from the school office.  Children who are in attendance during the registration period

will receive a present mark in the register. 
This change will hopefully aid your child in their attendance, however, children should still always aim to be at

school between 8:40am and 8.50am, until 3:15pm each day. 

Please can we remind 
Parents/Guardians that children should not be
bringing digital watches, or any type of digital
device that has a camera function on it, into

school.
Thank you  

General Notices

We are a NUT FREE school!
 Please ensure all the products you send in
for your son/daughter for snack or lunch,

do not contain any kind of nut and, if
possible, no sesame seeds either, please.

We would like to remind you that
earrings are not part of our uniform

policy, and we ask that children do not
wear them, for safety reasons.  Children
are able to wear a watch, if they would

like.
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Attendance
target: 98%

Attendance
to date: 96.15%

Values at Moggerhanger 

Our core Values at Moggerhanger are at the heart of all we do. Throughout each
pupil's journey in our school community we continually refer to our four core
values as a method of supporting our children to become wonderful role models
and representatives of our community, as well as helping to shape them for
their future in the wider world. 

Values are universally accepted principles that guide our behaviour and
promote good citizenship.  We believe they are embraced by people of all faiths
and are an integral element of society.  We also believe that learning about
values helps our pupils develop into successful learners, and successful adults.

Each value is accompanied by a child friendly statement and symbol as shown in
the images to the right, this helps us to remember the purpose of each value. 
 
Values are introduced through assemblies and classroom-based activities.  They
are for everyone in our school, adults and children alike; and adults play a vital
role in demonstrating the values we are teaching our children.  We ask that,
whilst in our school, visitors reflect our values.  We work hard to live our Values
every day.
 
Through assemblies and classroom teaching, children learn to understand each
value, and have the opportunity to discuss the meaning and relevance of values
in our lives. We also award special Values certificates for children who are
displaying our Values during the school day.
 
 At Moggerhanger Primary School our children strive to live our Values every
day, and in all that they do.  Our children display our school Values throughout
all aspects of school life, including in the classroom, on the playground, during
extra-curricular activities, and outside of school.

If you notice your child representing any of our school values when outside of
school, we would love to hear about it and celebrate this within our Moggy
Messenger.  Please do send an email to the school office, and we will make sure
to share your child's achievements in our school and wider community. 
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Pupil VoicePupil VoicePupil Voice
School Council 

Well Done KS1
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On 28th April children from Years 1 and 2
attended a Multi-Skills Festival at Edward

Peake Middle School.



Each pupil represented our school
fantastically.  The results are now in and we
are delighted to say that our team came 6th
across all of the teams  that entered across

Sandy and Biggleswade area. Well done to all
who took part!

"My Favourite thing
about Moggerhanger is

the Trim Trail"
Elise (Woodpeckers)

"I want to be a reading
champion because I love

reading and want to help the
younger children love reading

too!"
Emelia (Kites)

https://www.moggerhangerprimary.co.uk/


Let's Celebrate!
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Chicks

Robins

Woodpeckers

Owls

KitES

Achievements
at home



Tilly achieved

distinction in her
Grade 2 piano exam.
She did it all in fancy

dress, a different
costume for each of
the 5 components!

Well done to Stanley
for being awarded a

medal in a football
tournament!  



Erin also achieved a

Distinction in her
Step 2  piano exam!






Please email the
school office with any

achievements and
photos of your

child/children you
would like to appear in

our Moggy
Messenger!

Johannes 

Isaac Maisie 

Areya 

Emelia Maddie 

Lottie

Billie
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Road Safety for Early Years
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To start the term the Chicks and Robins enjoyed a visit from the road traffic officers.  They came to school
to tell us all about what they are doing on the motorways near us, showed us their jackets, helmets, boots
and headlights and let us dress up!  The Robins designed some road signs and we all had a turn in the
traffic officers' car finding out about all the different signs they use and, more importantly, how to use the
horn!!

Thank you to the National Highways team for visiting and
sharing their time with us. 

https://www.moggerhangerprimary.co.uk/
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Fire Service Visit

CLICK HERE to visit the Beds Fire website

On Wednesday, we were visited by Sandy Fire and
Rescue Service.  We were able to see and hear a real
fire engine in action.  The children had a tour around
the fire engine and the fire fighters
explained what equipment they have and how they use
it.  The children were able to see inside where the fire
fighters sit.
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 Find out how to keep your child and
home safe from fire hazards through

the Beds Fire Service Website

https://www.moggerhangerprimary.co.uk/
https://www.bedsfire.gov.uk/Community-safety/Child-safety/At-home.aspx
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